January 2023

Wildlife report
George Swann visited us from Australia recently and came out on a shooting day. He is a great expert on bird life and years ago we had a wonderful few days with him out in the Australian bush bird spotting. During one of the drives he spotted a Peregrine Falcon, quite a rare and spectacular bird. It can dive on it’s prey at over 100 mph!
Farming report
The main worry for many farmers at the moment is Bird ‘Flue. The Christmas turkey breeders are having a very hard time with many flocks being devastated. We have a few laying hens that are normally kept outside and we have had to shut them up in loose boxes with wire netting over the doors to stop any contact with wild birds or their droppings. This has had a bad effect on egg production as any change in life style does upset them and put them off laying.
Operations on the land have come to a halt and this gives Andrew and Ian a chance to catch up with repairs and maintenance of our machinery. Our stony land means that metal parts in contact with the ground can wear rapidly and with the grain drill in particular, most points and discs have to be changed every year. In the past when we used to plough and cultivate the land before sowing the crops, ploughs were very expensive to operate. Not only were the plough points a high wearing item, there were other parts, such as Landslides, Mould boards and Skimmer points that all needed to be replaced from time to time. Our land roller is another high maintenance piece of kit. Here the problem lies with our stony ground. We have numbers of large flints and these can crack the cast iron rings of the rolls rendering them useless. It is a heavy job replacing the broken parts as well as being expensive.
Our combine harvester is a vital bit of machinery that must be kept up to scratch. Any break down during harvest can have a devastating effect with the catchy weather that we often get at harvest time. Or machine is getting quite old, but we have it professionally serviced every year and any dodgy looking component is replaced. Rubber driving belts, in particular, can perish and crack with age and will need to be changed. With careful use and regular maintenance we hope that the combine will carry on for a few more years as the cost of a new one is in the region of £ 250,000!

Garden report
I am afraid that I am really not good at growing cabbages. Year after year I try and only about half the plants are good enough for the table. This year something has been eating them. It can’t be Cabbage white caterpillars or pigeons as they are covered in mesh to keep them out. I am suspicious that it might be slugs, but the Savoys next door are coming on well, so I doubt that. I have given them a dose of ferric slug pellets and I am hoping that they grow away from whatever it is.
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